Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on 3/30/2011

The Senate IT Committee met on Wed, Mar 30, 2011, from 11:00 – 12:00pm in the Curriculum Room of the Walsh Library. We discussed the following topics:
Updates: To learn more about the potential of the new "tablet" devices (iPad, Xoom, etc.) the Emerging Technologies action team has initiated several pilot projects in the School of Education and Human Services, Chemistry and Journalism in Arts and Science, as well as the School of Nursing. They also solicited input from the Student Government Association (SGA) for a potential project. We also received an update on the library's BePress project and Rob Weitz has volunteered to check out the "personal profile" portion of the system, which will eventually interface with the "faculty profile and scholarship" portions of our web presence. BePress also supports the electronic submissions of Ph.D. thesis and other publications and the creation of electronic journals. 

Faculty Innovation Grants: The announcement for the current round of FIGs was sent out as a broadcast email (check  http://www.auth.shu.edu/news/article/335390 for details). This year the emphasis will be on cloud computing, emerging technologies, and projects that provide students with knowledge and skills that can directly enhance their career trajectory. Proposals are due by April 8 and will be reviewed by a subcommittee of the IT committee starting on April 18th. Award recipients will be notified by 5/11. Please encourage your colleagues to apply!


Student and Faculty Survey on Mobile Computing: The Emerging Technologies committee is currently discussing if and how the Mobile Computing project at Seton Hall could evolve. In order to find out the needs and experiences of students with Mobile Computing, they have created surveys that will soon be administered to different groups of students. They have asked the IT Committee to sponsor a similarly focused faculty survey. Our group will help create such a survey and strongly encourages all faculty members to complete it when they receive it.
Academic Use Policy: We reviewed a recent situation where a student used the Seton Hall computer network to broadcast a lecture via Skype to another student without the instructor's permission. No actual complaint has been filed by any party, but we found, hypothetical, that had a formal complaint be filed by the faculty member, the new Appropriate Use policy (http://www.shu.edu/offices/policies-procedures/systems-appropriate-use-policy.cfm) would have likely addressed the situation in section III.3 (respecting the rights or others to privacy). However, we think this is part of a larger issue on Intellectual Property, including ownership of lecture notes and online course material, and we encourage the Academic Policy Committee to take a look at this broader issue.
IT Committee membership: The committee noticed that it has a relatively large formal membership list but not all members are active. In order to foster an active membership, we decided to set a fixed meeting schedule at the beginning of each semester so that faculty who can see that they are unable to attend any of the meetings can excuse themselves as members. In addition, we will keep attendance to encourage members to attend at least some meetings. However, we do wish to note that several committee members have made valuable contributions electronically, and we value these contributions very much. Finally, we will attempt to allow participation in future meetings via video conferencing.
Respectfully submitted,

Bert Wachsmuth
